DOWNLOADED FROM

FREDERICK, PERALES, ALLMON & ROCKWELL, P.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

707 Rio Grande, Suite 200 Austin, Texas 78701 (512) 469-6000 (512) 482-9346 (facsimile)

Brad@LF-LawFirm.com

Of Counsel: Richard Lowerre

June 16, 2015

Jamie Lee Pettijohn City Clerk City of San Marcos 630 E. Hopkins San Marcos, Texas 78666

Mayor and City Council of San Marcos 630 E. Hopkins San Marcos, Texas 78666

Dear Ms. Pettijohn, Mayor Guerrero and members of the City Council:

As you know, Communities for Thriving Water Fluoride-Free San Marcos submitted a petition with at least 1,634 valid signatures to the Clerk on April 2 for an election on charter amendment to allow the voters to decide whether fluoride should be in the drinking water.

Once again, Communities for Thriving Water Fluoride-Free San Marcos demand that you, Ms. Pettijohn, fulfill your nondiscretionary duty to certify the petition as containing sufficient number of signatures pursuant to Section 12.11 of the San Marcos City Charter, Texas Election Code sections 277.002, 277.0024 and Texas Local Government Code section 9.004(a).

And again to the Mayor and the City Council members we ask that you fulfill your nondiscretionary duty pursuant to Section 9.004 of the Texas Election code to put this measure on the ballot for the November 2015 general election.

Your continued refusal to comply with your duties and deprive the people of San Marcos the opportunity to vote on the question as to whether their public water should be fluoride-free will leave my client only with the unpleasant option of filing a lawsuit.

Sincerely,

Brad Rockwell

DOWNLOADED FROM

cc: Michael Cosentino

SAN MARCOS

MERCURY